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Kathryn Moore <kathy.moore@hr.ucsb.edu> Fri, May 3, 2019 at 7:40 PM 

TO:   Business and Technical Support Analysts (BTSA) 2 and 3 
          
CC:    Supervisors of Business and Technical Support Analysts (BTSA) 2 and 3 
  
FR:    Cynthia Señeriz, Director, Human Resources 
  
RE:    Important update for BTSAs concerning the announcement of pay increases for the Technical Unit (TX) 

 
At the request of the Office of the President, I have attached a memo from the Executive Director of Systemwide 
Labor Relations that explains why the 3% across-the-board increase for Technical Unit (TX) employees does not 
apply to employees in the following titles:  
                Business and Technical Support Analyst 2 (BTSA 2) 
                Business and Technical Support Analyst 3 (BTSA 3) 
  
Not explained in the memo, but specific to the UC Santa Barbara campus, the BTSA titles were not implemented at 
our campus until September 2018 allowing the career merit-eligible employees who held these positions to receive 
the July 2018 merit increase prior to the implementation of the BTSA titles and accretion into the TX unit.  If you have 
additional questions about this specific issue, please contact Sydney Roberts, Employee Relations Specialist, at ext. 
4210 or sydney.roberts@hr.ucsb.edu. 
  
Bargaining unit updates are available at https://ucnet.universityofcalifornia.edu/upte/index.html 

  
Thank you. 
 

Cynthia Señeriz 

Director, Human Resources 

Human Resources 

Office: (805) 893-8137  

Email: cynthia.seneriz@hr.ucsb.edu 
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